

September 20th, 2016 Meeting Minutes of Line Mountain Archery Boosters Club

- 7 people were in attendance at meeting held in the high school library.
- President Shawn Hackenburg called the meeting to order around 6:30 PM and welcomed everyone present.
- Secretary Lauren Hackenburg provided everyone in attendance with agenda for meeting and minutes from last meeting.
 Minutes were approved as read: Motioned by Amy Wendt and seconded by Tammy Wolfe.

Discussion continued about <u>sponsorship</u>. Amy Wendt announced that from sponsorship letters distributed, we have received over \$2,000 already and they are still coming in. She has been working with businesses to assist with digitizing some of their logos as well to order the signs online. A more complete list can be discussed at next month's meeting to give more time for additional sponsorship to come in.

A thank you card for sponsorship was presented by Susan Rothermel. Lauren Hackenburg and Mike Buriak made a motion for Susan to purchase.

February 4th was confirmed as date for the 3D Tournament.

Mike shared that statewide discussion is being held about having regional competitions. He will update the boosters club as he hears through league updates as to the status of competitions.

Discussion was briefly held regarding food needs / possible vendor by invitation for day of 3 d tournament- all on hold until time frame of event is established.

Team shirts were reviewed by Carla Boyer / Tammy Wolfe: The colors will be blue for high school and gold for middle school. Pricing is being worked up / discussion regarding square vs. rectangular shape was had / thought was there would e 2 colors on front for logo and one color on back for Spotts logo who is sponsoring the cost of shirts. Regarding coaches shirts – 13 is the minimum for embroidery on polo shirts with the vendor doing the team shirts. Hats minimum is 13 and discussion was held about headbands. It was collectively decided it makes sense to stick with the team shirts from 3t but look into other options for coaches shirts and possibly other times. Continued spirit wear items will continue to be looked at.

(Lauren had to leave meeting at this point / minutes continued to be taken by Amy Wendt after this point) ...

- Marianas: Late November order date with beginning of December delivery
- Shawn to check with Don on his logo for shirts and banners / Amy needs logo
- Susan will purchase "For Deposit Only" Stamp
- Susan asked what we would like to do as far as a webpage on LM Site. Table until next meeting would be a place for photos & minutes and upcoming meets ...
- Shawn will talk with Brad Skelton about varsity letters / jackets
- Shawn will reach out to Baker's Archery about a deal on bows

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm. Respectfully submitted on October 18, 2016 for approval-Lauren Hackenburg

